

2nd March 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

Ledger Lane, Outwood,

Wakefield, West Yorkshire, WFI 2PH

Tel: +44(0)1924 907430

Web: www.ledgerlane.outwood.com

Chief Executive Principal, Primary: Mr Lee Wilson

Outwood Primary Academy Ledger Lane

Principal: Mrs Rachael Skirrow

Holiday Activity and Food Programme - Happy, Healthy, Holidays

Over the course of 2021, the Department for Education (DFE) will be providing grant funding to all local authorities across England to coordinate free holiday provision, including healthy food and enriching activities, for children who receive benefits-related free school meals. This project is different to the school holiday food vouchers and winter warmth grants that you may already be aware of.

Due to the current Covid-19 restrictions and the need to look at provision for Easter, it has been decided that the offer will be for an activity pack with food to include breakfast and lunch for five days for each child. The parcels are being put together by the YPO and will be delivered to schools w/c 22nd March for people who have requested one.

Food Hamper:

The food hamper will consist of the following:

Heinz Baked Beans, 415g Can	I
Heinz Vegetable Soup, 400g	ı
Dolphin Friendly Tuna Chunks, 185g Can	ı
Penne Pasta, 500g	I
Sweetcorn 340g Can	I
Chopped Tomatoes 400g	Ι
Vegetarian Chilli Pouch	_
Uncle Ben's Microwave Long Grain Rice, 250g	ı
Go Go Squeez Ambient Strawberry Yoghurt Pouch, 85g	2
Angel Delight Ready Made Pot 70g, either Chocolate or	2
Butterscotch	
Canned Fruit Cocktail in Juice, Larger Size 820g	ı
Kulana Apple Juice, 1 Litre Carton	ı
Nestle Cornflakes 500g	ı





Activity Pack:

The activity packs are still currently being sourced by the YPO but will be based on getting the children active. The pack will also contain a booklet including recipes linked to the food in the parcel, challenges and activities for the families to engage in together.

If you are in receipt of free-school meals and you would like us to order a hamper and activity pack for you. Please email or ring school with your child's name by 12 noon on **Fri 5**th **March**. Emails should be sent to enquiries@ledgerlane.outwood.com. We will contact you nearer the time to let you know when these can be collected from school.

Kind Regards,

KSKirrow Mrs R Skirrow

Principal

Outwood Grange Academies Trust is a company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales (No. 06995649)

Registered office: Potovens Lane, Outwood, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WFI 2PF

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This letter, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain privileged information.

Any unauthorised review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited.

If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the Outwood Grange Academies Trust and destroy all copies of the original letter.